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Our Vision

Our Mission

To balance the individual and the collective in everything we do -
providing personalised education suited to the needs of each student

while emphasising the importance of collaboration and shared growth. 

In doing so, to nurture compassionate, well-balanced young adults with
the hard and soft skills necessary to succeed wherever life takes them. 

To be recognised as a leading provider of education that
balances academics with holistic human development, rooted in

a caring and community-centric environment. 



Dear Parents,

Our New to English Programme (NEP) began last week. The students enrolled in this programme

have the opportunity to develop their language skills in a smaller, supportive environment, while

also integrating Maths and IPC topics. It has been encouraging to see them steadily gaining

confidence in speaking aloud and I look forward to seeing them make further progress in the

coming weeks. 

It has also been wonderful to see the enthusiasm of our new group of Friendly Faces. These

students have begun helping during break and lunchtimes, showing dedication and care as they

support the welfare and wellbeing of others. Thank you to Ms. Tapisha for organising this. 

On Tuesday, Year 3 students (along with some parents) enjoyed a fun and energetic K-Pop

Zumba session with our guest, Ms. Jax, as part of their IPC Entry Point into the topic ‘How

Humans Work’. The session was a great reminder of the importance of movement and exercise

in helping us stay healthy.

Next week, we begin our Term 3 CCAs, and we look forward to seeing students explore the

wide variety of exciting activities on offer.

Kind regards,

Katherine Mustoe

Head of Primary

k.mustoe@rawangsisgroup.edu.my

mailto:k.mustoe@rawangsisgroup.edu.my
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What have we been learning this week

In Maths this week, we learnt about how to find non-
unit fractions of a group of objects. We also

completed in class revision for our EOU Assessment
on Fractions B.

In English, we explored vocabulary related to the
water cycle. Then, we verbally explained this
process as well as learnt about writing using

impersonal language. 

In IPC, we held our exciting Entry Point! Thank you to
all parents who joined us in the MPH. It was super
fun! This week, we have been learning about our

teeth and digestive systems. 

We continued our work on fantasy fiction by reading a
summary of “The Hobbit” and identifying the role of

magic within the story. The children learnt how  to write
metaphors and reviewed expanded noun phrases.

In Maths, we completed our Decimals B unit by ordering
and rounding decimal numbers. Then, Year 4 wrote

halves and quarters as decimals.

In IPC, our  “Time and Place, Earth and Space” lessons
focused on light and shadow this week. The children

learnt how light travels in straight lines. They
investigated how an object’s shadow changes when it

moves further away from a light source. Then, they
explored how a shadow changes during the day.

This week, Nursery students dove into a vibrant
blend of learning experiences across literacy, maths,

and IEYC. In literacy, they explored The Colour
Monster, engaging in thoughtful conversations about

feelings, identifying initial sounds in words, and
expressing ideas through meaningful drawings. In

maths, they wrapped up their patterns unit by
creating repeating patterns through art and

completed a fun checkpoint before starting their new
focus on shape puzzles and matching activities.

Through the IEYC themes Colours of the Rainbow and
All Shapes and Sizes, students observed lines and
rooftops in their environment, created colourful

Tingatinga art inspired by African artists and explored
squares in their creative work.

This week in English Year 1 has been developing
their learning on fantasy stories with a focus on

creating fantasy creatures and writing about
them. Additionally, students have worked on

retelling different fantasy stories. 
In IPC, students have learnt about different light
sources, how light helps us to stay safe and have
carried out a science experiment about reflective

materials. 
In Maths, Year 1 has continued to learn about

fractions with a focus on vocabulary such as half,
part of and whole. 

What a roaring week we’ve had! 
In Literacy, we explored Dinosaurs Love

Underpants! and wrote captions about our
favourite parts. We even created missing posters

and described funny dino scenes!
 In Maths, we counted beyond 20, spotted patterns,

and wrapped up with a fun checkpoint. Then, we
began exploring "How many now?" stories using

real-life objects and simple stories. 
Our IEYC journey took us deep into the world of

dinosaurs—big and small! We built dinosaur
landscapes, created an opposites book, and even

set up our very own dino museum!
Have a restful weekend and come back ready for

more dino fun!

IN ENGLISH, WE’VE BEEN DIVING INTO THE BRILLIANT MRS ARMITAGE
ON WHEELS! THE CHILDREN HAD FUN HUNTING FOR UNFAMILIAR
WORDS, BUILDING A VOCABULARY BANK, AND STRETCHING THEIR

WRITING WITH EXPANDED NOUN PHRASES – SOME IMPRESSIVE
SENTENCES ARE STARTING TO TAKE SHAPE! ✍✨

IN MATHS, WE’RE WORKING ON FRACTIONS – FOCUSING ON FINDING
A QUARTER, A THIRD, AND A WHOLE. OUR LEARNERS ARE SHOWING

GREAT PERSEVERANCE. A LITTLE EXTRA PRACTICE AT HOME WILL GO A
LONG WAY! 💪🍕

OVER IN IPC, WE’VE BEEN GLOBE-TROTTING! 🌎✈ THE CHILDREN
HAVE BEEN EXPLORING HOW TRANSPORT VARIES ACROSS DIFFERENT
CLIMATES AND REGIONS AND WERE AMAZED TO LEARN HOW SOME

CHILDREN AROUND THE WORLD TRAVEL LONG DISTANCES — EVEN IN
TOUGH CONDITIONS — JUST TO GET TO SCHOOL. EYE-OPENING AND

INSPIRING! 



PE

What have we been learning this week
Year 5

Mandarin

Year 6

Bahasa Melayu

Music

Reception: Animal (Chinese Zodiac)
Nursery: Basic Vocabulary (Verb)

Year 1: Beginner - Greetings
Advance - Family members

Year 2: Beginner - This Is My Room
Advance - My house

Year 3: Beginner - Family (Short Essay)
Advance - I Am In Grade 2

Year 4: Beginner - My House
Advance - Transportation

Year 5: Beginner - Time and Date 
Advance - Tortoises Have Short Legs

Year 6: Beginner - Food & Beverages (Comprehension)
Advance - My Little Brother’s Room

This week in EY Ball Skills, students
continued to practice ball handling and

control through hand and feet balls activities.
KS1 students continue to develop their ball

passing skills in basketball and football
based activities. In KS2, students worked on

developing their passing skills using the
inside foot and some passing games during

the football unit.

This week, Early Years students are
practising singing with a focus on

pronunciation. Key Stage 1 students are
exploring sound through themes such as

animals, transportation, and
instrumentation. Key Stage 2 students are

focusing on the idea of creating a scene
and selecting appropriate instruments to

replicate the sounds or movements
involved.

Reception: Nombor
Nursery: Nombor

Year 1:  Masa Bermain
Year 2: Di Sekolah

Year 3: Melawat ke Zoo
Year 4: Pakaian

Year 5: Pakaian Kita
Year 6: Bercuti dan Melancong

 This week in Year 5, we explored timelines
and family trees in our IPC lessons, learning
how events and generations connect over
time. 

In English, we focused on the features of
non-chronological reports, spotting
headings, subheadings, 
and interesting facts. 

In Maths, we practised estimating angles
and used protractors to measure them
accurately

 This week in Year 6, we explored the solar
system and our planets. We researched
about the distance, size and living
conditions.

In English, we focused on the features of
science fiction and read A Sound Of
Thunder by Ray Bradbury to analyze the
story mountain.

In Math, we learned to find the area of a
cube as well the volume of a cube. We
completed our mental math challenge as
well.
 For reading, we continued with our book. A
wrinkle in time. We have done spelling
challenge and sentences.



Future Pathways
Dear Parents, 

I'm excited to share two upcoming opportunities that support your child’s academic

and career journey. 

Firstly, our school will be hosting a Scholarship and Career Fair next Friday, 9th May

open to all parents and Secondary students! This event will feature representatives

from a range of universities, both local and international, who will share valuable

insights into their programmes and available scholarship opportunities. It’s a great

chance to explore future pathways and gather useful information as your child begins

planning ahead. If you’re interested in attending, please RSVP here. I’ll also be

posting updates on ClassDojo, so stay tuned! 

Additionally, one of the many ways the ISP Future Pathways programme supports

students and parents is through the A–Z Speaker Series, which features expert-led

talks on a wide range of career paths. This engaging collection of pre-recorded talks

features expert speakers from a wide variety of institutions, each exploring a

different career path from A to Z. The series focuses on how these careers are

evolving and provides practical guidance to help families make informed decisions

about the future. The YouTube playlist for careers from A-M can be found here and

the relevant QR codes have been attached with this newsletter. 

As always, feel free to reach out via email if you have any questions. 

Warmest Regards, 

Tapisha Kaur 

t.hardarshan@rawangsisgroup.edu.my

Whole School Counsellor 

Future Pathways Lead 

https://forms.office.com/r/bp1ezNT5Hv
https://forms.office.com/r/bp1ezNT5Hv
https://youtube.com/playlist?list=PLglXkqs2nDfIOmd-uTxhLYoS5QPkEXaDY&si=QWeA-oaDLpBitXEO
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✨ This Week in EAL ✨ 

This week in EAL, all year groups participated in some truly wonderful and creative
learning activities. Each year level focused on specific skills to enhance their vocabulary,
grammar, and writing abilities while encouraging self-expression and multilingual
appreciation. 

🌦  Year 1 explored the topic of weather. They learned how to describe how different
weather conditions look and feel using appropriate adjectives. Alongside expanding
their vocabulary, they practiced using correct sentence structures to express their ideas
clearly. 

��  Year 2 focused on learning about different jobs around the world. Students guessed
various professions based on clues and enjoyed writing short paragraphs about what
they want to be when they grow up. The emphasis this week was on paragraph writing
and using relevant vocabulary related to occupations. 

🐬  Year 3 & 4 dove into the fascinating world under the sea! They discovered vivid
adjectives to describe marine life and used these words to compare and contrast two
sea animals: the seal and the dolphin. They also practiced using basic conjunctions like
but, and, and while to connect their ideas effectively. 

📰  Year 5 & 6 focused on understanding and writing non-chronological reports. They
explored the key criteria for this text type and evaluated an example report
independently. In addition, they practiced a four-step strategy to enhance their reading
comprehension skills. 

It has been a productive and enriching week, with all students demonstrating great
effort and enthusiasm. We are incredibly proud of their progress and dedication to
improving their language skills. 

💡  Thank you to all parents for your continuous support! We look forward to another
exciting week of learning ahead. 



Highlight of our EAL class:  

🌍 Celebrating Multilingualism in Our Classroom 

One of the highlights of our class continues to be our "Word of the Day" initiative! 🌟 Each
day, students learn a new word and translate it into their home languages, promoting
multilingualism and cultural appreciation. To reinforce their learning, students are asked
about the word as an exit question before they leave the classroom. This daily practice
not only expands their vocabulary but also encourages a deeper connection to
language learning. 

Additionally, we provide translated learning objectives to support our multilingual
students, ensuring they have a clear understanding of the lesson goals. This approach
fosters an inclusive and supportive learning environment, where every child, regardless
of their linguistic background, can thrive. 
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The ESG Committee is starting a bottle collection project!
Students can bring 2 clean  plastic bottles to get 1 house
point. We will collect bottles every Tuesday during break time.
These bottles will be used to plant fruits and plants around
the school.

We will also start a seed collection soon. Students and parents
can help by bringing fruit seeds (like cucumber, lemon, plum
or avacado) which are easy to grow. The date for this
collection will be shared later.

Sincerely,
Maia.

ESG UPDATE
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It has been an honor to lead this football team as captain and
help guide us to this massive victory 6-4 against APIS. Scoring
a couple of goals and witnessing both teams display such a
high standard of sportsmanship made the experience even
more rewarding. I would like to sincerely thank our coach,
teammates, and all the incredible supporters including
parents, students, and teachers who showed their unwavering
support throughout the match. Let’s keep this momentum
going and bring it into the next game!

Zachary 
Year 8

A Great Victory on the
Football Field



NEW STREETS UPDATES

GROUND
FLOOR

KS1: Little Explorers’ Lane Canteen: Foodie Walkway

EY: First Steps Street



FIRST
FLOOR

KS2: Discovery Avenue Boardroom: Leadership Lane

MFL: Diversity Street

NEW STREETS UPDATES



SECOND
FLOOR

Eng/Hums: Inspiration Avenue Sci/Maths: Innovation Drive

Art/Music/PE: Creativity Way

NEW STREETS UPDATES



1521

1740 1719

1701

HOUSE POINTS

This week’s
winner: BK



28 April  U14 FOOTBALL WITH APIS (HOST)

15 May U15 girls volleyball @tiskl

20 May U11 boys and girls hi five volleyball @IGB

22 May U15 boys volleyball @IGB

29 May U13 boys and girls badminton @tiskl

29 May PRIMARY SWIMMING @IGB

31 May  U15 boys and girls badminton @IGB

Term 3 fixture days





Top up your child’s Vircle
account today!

A kind reminder to please top up your child’s
Vircle account so that they can purchase

breakfast and lunch at school. 

If their account runs low, they can still collect
food coupons from the Finance Office — but
a quick top-up keeps everything hassle-free. 

Top up your child’s Vircle
account today!

A kind reminder to please top up your child’s
Vircle account so that they can purchase

breakfast and lunch at school. 

If their account runs low, they can still collect
food coupons from the Finance Office — but
a quick top-up keeps everything hassle-free. 



PLEASE 
DON’T FEED

THE MONKEYS
NEAR THE 

SCHOOL
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REGISTER HERE

holiday camp is here!

https://www.activelearningacademy.net/straits-holiday-camps
https://www.activelearningacademy.net/straits-holiday-camps


We love celebrating our students’ achievements—big and small! 🏆🎉 If
your child has something to share, let us know, and we’ll feature them
on our Celebration Board in ClassDojo!

📩 Send us email at straitsmarketing@rawangsisgroup.edu.my:

✔ Your child's name
✔ Competition Name:
✔ Their achievement
✔ A photo

Let’s inspire and encourage each other to grow beyond! 💙✨









Are you on the Green team?

Whenever you walk into the class or the hallways, you see all these familiar green posters
with the phrase, “Are you on the Green team?’’ What is this? Who put this here? What does
this mean?

Well, for those who don’t know, the school and the ESG committee have created a survey
with the QR code attached to the green poster across the whole school. The survey aims to
collect how many of us as a member of the community are contributing to not only the
principles of ESG, but to save the environment, even if it is the most minor action like
turning off the light before leaving the classroom.

You can use your iPad or a mobile phone to scan the QR code, fill in the survey and post
photos of you saving the environment!

If you scan the QR code and fill in the details, you may even be awarded with a ‘I’m On The
Green Team’ badge, assuming that you can prove that you really are helping us to meet our
sustainability goals.

Moreover, the ESG committee has also devised a plan, encouraging all students to
participate in our gardening activity. Our school is the perfect place to decorate with plants
and an innovative way to show how we could reuse waste. A box will be placed around the
school and students must clean and dry their seeds from fruits etc. and put them into the
box. Using these seeds, cans or plastic bottles collected from the canteen will be used as
flower pots. 

Together as a community, we can save the earth and the environment.

Don’t forget to fill in the survey.



ARE YOU ON THE
GREEN TEAM?

Yes

https://forms.office.com/r/stWrf2gvZU
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We are a
nut free
School

Thank you for your
cooperation in keeping
all our students safe







AMAZING
LEARNING









THANK 
YOU 


